
HEADQUARTERS UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS 
PERSONAL PROPERTY LEAD 

USMC Personal Property Updates (PPU) 
PPU 2025-002 (24 Sept 2025) 

Subject:  Shipment of Personally Owned Vehicle (POV) in CONUS (JTR 052901 A.3) 

Purpose:  To provide updated procedures to all USMC PPPOs and PPSOs with 
documentation required for HQMC to approve a shipment of a POV in CONUS due to 

being physically unable to drive. 

Procedures: Any request to ship a POV in CONUS due to being physically unable to 

drive will only be considered if accompanied by a letter signed by the Commanding 

Officer of the Marine, at a level no less than 0-5, that contains the following:   

(1) A cost estimate for the shipment, which can be obtained from 
usmcpersonalproperty@usmc.mil.  

(2) A certification of the Commanding Officer that the determination of
physical inability to drive is supported by medical diagnosis from a qualified 

Medical Officer.  Determinations of such inability to drive signed by Independent 

Duty Corpsmen shall not be considered. Further, Commanding Officers shall make the 

certification considering the Marine’s ongoing duties and current fitness for duty 

standards.  Once approved, all other documentation will be provided to the Vehicle 

Processing Center (VPC).  To ensure compliance with HIPPA, any medical information 

provided in support of the required letter from the Commanding Officer will be 

retained at the PPPO/PPSO level for audit purposes. 

ACTION:  PPPO/PPSO shall only submit letters for the Commanding Officer of the 

Marine, as they are best positioned to evaluate the request considering medical 

evidence presented to them.  

POC: Julie Hendrix at usmcpersonalproperty@usmc.mil. 

Reference:  USMC PPU advisories can be requested from the POC. 
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